p.m.

Due and timely ontice of the meetingan agendand draft minutes from the previous meeting were provided by email to each member of the Board in advance of the methetinge of the meeting was also posted on the MUPD Advisor, and website. The meeting was open to the public.

Roll Call. Board members resentin personat the meeting werehomas Hammer Chair of the Board and Associate Professor Marquette University Law Schookeith Stanley, Executive Director of Avenues West Association and Near West Side Partne Carol Trecek Director of Continuing Education and Alumni Relation arquette University Dental School and Herbert Lowe, Vice Chair of the Board and Professional in Residence, Diederich College of Communication Non-Board Members present at the meeting include alul Mascari, Chief of MUPD; Jeff Kranz, MUPD Captain; Ruth Peterson, MUPD Captain; Katie Berigan, MUPD Captain; Allie Bitz, Executive Vice President of Marquette University Student Government (MUSG); and Jeff Kipfmueller, Associate General Counsel to the Board)

Consideration of Minutes of the December 6 2016 Meeting.

through April 2017

show a downward trend in multiple categories. Specificathere was a 2% decrease in robberies and a 5% decrease in burglaries over the same time period lastle end dition, the Chief indicated there has been a 54% decrease in robberies from the January 2014 to December 2016 (a threeyear period). These numbers are based on crimes which appear in the MUPD Daily Crime Log, which reflects crimes in the entire patrol zone. The City of Milwaukee has not seen similar decreases, unfortunately. Mr. Stanley indicated that crime numbers in the Near Westside area arealso trending downward, and partially attributed that to the increased visibility of MUPD in that area.

Community Outreach. The Chief indicated that MUPD has intentionally made effortsuited strong community relationships. Examples include: NationightNOut, Coffee with a Cop, Neighborhood Coffee with a Cop, interaction and outreach to schools in the eage (Guadalupe andtSRose School). The Chief alseported that MUPD employees have provided 430 hours of community service in 2017the Chiefnoted that MUPD Officer Josiah Williams was recently recognized by resident Lovell as a Difference laker for the University for helping a family and going above and beyond.

New MUPD Initiatives. New info by the Chief: 1) MUPD has received funding three new dispatchers pringing the total to 12 dispatchers. A new report management system is slated to

ademic Senate approved by the President for the 2087academic year. The Chair d Mr. Lowe fohis service and thughtful contributions to the work of the Advisory Board during its first two years.

Public Comments None.

Other Business Mr. Lowe indicated that he has receivædequesfrom the Academic Senate for an informational update regoting the Board¶ V DFWLYpH`V V LOTó V FV! LOUP TpT€ V